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2007 Regular Legislative Session
FISCAL ANALYSIS OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: HB 3432 STATUS: A Engrossed
SUBJECT: Changes the membership of the Board on Public Safety Standards and Training.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Department of Public Safety Standards and Training
PREPARED BY: Tim Walker
REVIEWED BY: Doug Wilson
DATE: June 12, 2007

2007-2009 2009-2011
EXPENDITURES:
Department of Public Safety Standards and Training
Personal Services (Other Funds) $ 138,843 $ 115,585
Service and Supplies (Other Funds) $ 56,289 $ 54,289

$ 195,132 $ 169,874

POSITIONS / FTE:
Compliance Specialist 2 (SR 25) 2/1.25 1/1.0

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2008

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

COMMENTS: This bill changes the membership of the Board of Public Safety Standards and Training
(BPSST), changes the membership of the BPSST policy committees, creates a Certification Review
Committee, and requires BPSST to establish “fitness for duty” standards.

This bill establishes a seven member Certification Review Committee (CRC) that will be responsible for
determinations of denial, revocation, or suspension, of certifications based on the failure to meet
established standards. In addition, the CRCS will be responsible for establishing “fitness for duty”
standards through the administrative rule process and allow individuals whose certifications have been
revoked or denied to reapply at a later date under specified circumstances. The establishment of the CRC
will require 2 positions (1.25 FTE) in 2007-09 to support the duties of the subcommittee and to establish
“fitness for duty” standards through the administrative rule process. The ongoing support of the CRC can
be managed with 1 position (1.0 FTE). Currently, the staff of the Department of Public Safety Standards
and Training (DPSST) processes all mandatory disqualifications. This bill will require all mandatory and
discretionary disqualifications to be reviewed by the CRC and provides for a contested case hearing if
necessary. Review of all disqualifications by the CRC will result in increased workload for DPSST staff
to prepare all disqualification cases for review by the CRC.

DPSST is funded with revenues from the Criminal Fines and Assessments Account (CFAA). Any funds
left in the CFAA are returned to the General Fund. Because this bill may require additional positions and
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expenditures the Legislative Fiscal Office believes it warrants a subsequent referral to the Joint
Committee on Ways and Means for consideration of the bill’s impact on the General Fund.


